Honoring Emily’s Birthday by Karla Jones
As Emily’s parents we celebrated her life from the moment of her much anticipated birth. After she was diagnosed with Tay-Sachs at 11 months we knew our time with her was limited and we needed to cherish it. We always had large family birthdays for her, but on the occasion of her third birthday we invited everyone we knew to an open house to celebrate her life. We asked for no gifts, but to just come and see her and love her while she is still with us. We were blessed with two more birthdays with Emily. On her fifth birthday she was honored with Annette Hunter coming all the way to Alaska from Colorado to commemorate the day. 

This past July 15th was going to be our first time to honor her life without Emily being here with us. It was really hard to imagine how we could do this. We got the idea to try and make sick children in our local hospital happy. A clown was hired, and the Children’s Hospital advertised the event to families. It was a grand success, the clown passed out balloons and little colorful beanie animals as he went from room to room to entertain the children. Not only were the sick children enjoying it, but also many families had brought in siblings to see the clown. The nurses took us to see children having chemotherapy, and as sick as they were they smiled and were genuinely happy to have the clown perform for them. We found that this was a wonderful way to honor Emily and make the children in our local hospital feel a little bit better. This brought us such a wonderful feeling that we have decided to make it a tradition to celebrate the birth and life of our angel Emily. 

